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The January 25, 2017 Community/Campus Advisory Coalition (CCAC) was called to order by 

Council Member at Large Gavin Ferlic at 3:30 p.m. in the Harper Hall Multi-purpose Room at 

the IU School of Medicine – South Bend Campus.  

 

Persons in attendance included the following individuals representing the following entities: 

 

Gavin Ferlic   South Bend Common Council  gferlic@southbendin.gov 

Corey Robinson  Notre Dame    crobin10@nd.edu   

Kareemah Fowler  South Bend City Clerk  kfowler@southbendin.gov 

Emma McCarthy  St. Mary’s College   emccar01@saintmarys.edu 

Joseph (Last Name Inaudible) Holy Cross College 

Kelly Jordan   Holy Cross College   kjordan@hcc-nd.edu 

Joe Molnar   South Bend City Clerk’s Office jrmolnar@southbendin.gov 

Graham Sparks  South Bend City Clerk’s Office gsparks@southbendin.gov 

Ashley Colborn  City of South Bend   acolborn@southbendin.gov 

Matt Costello    North East Neighborhood  minimana@att.net 

Margaret Morgan  Notre Dame Res. Life   mmorgan2@nd.edu 

Adriana Rodriguez  South Bend Common Council arodrigu@southbendin.gov 

Dean Chandler  St. Joseph County Sheriff Dept. dchandler@co.st-joseph.in.gov 

Tim Lancaster   SBPD     tlancast@southbendin.gov 

Lea Klopfenstein  IUSB     lklopfen@iusb.edu 

Stephen M. Salisbury  IUSB     stsalisb@iusb.edu 

Ken Baierl   IUSB     kbaierl@iusb.edu 

Gail Mancini   IU School of Med South Bend gmancini@iu.edu 

LuElla Webster  Robinson Community Center  lwebste1@nd.edu 

Marguerite Taylor   Robinson Community Center  mataylor43@yahoo.com 

Margaret Fosmoe  South Bend Tribune   mfosmoe@sbtinfo.com 

Lee Slavinskas  Alcohol and Tobacco Commission lslavinskas@att.net 

 

 

 

NOTRE DAME UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Corey Robinson – Talked about the Notre Dame Student Government collaborating with 

TRANSPO in adjusting specific routes that are most utilized by students and spreading 

knowledge of those routes to students. 

 

HOLY CROSS COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS: 
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Kelly Jordan – Announced the creation of the first Holy Cross College tennis team and reported 

the success of Holy Cross College’s MLK events/speakers. 

 

SAINT MARY’S COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Emma McCarthy – Talked about the Saint Mary’s College Student Government having an open 

dialogue on campus about campus security. 

 

INDIANA UNIVERSITY SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Stephen M. Salisbury – Informed the group of the success of their bicentennial events throughout 

campus and the success of the MLK Day festivities. He also announced the planning of their 

summer ‘IUSB Fest’ that is a campus-wide program to highlight different colleges, clubs, and 

collaborative conversations. 

 

RESIDENTS/NEIGHBORS UPDATES AND CONCERNS: 

 

Matt Costello – Was concerned about a party at 925 E. Washington St. Voiced concerns about 

landlord/tenant responsibilities. 

 

Marguerite Taylor – Excited to announce the start of the Eddy Street Commons Phase II of 

development, making the community strive and thrive. She is also excited for construction on the 

new Robinson Center.  

 

LuElla Webster – Announced the anticipated start date of the playground/park renovation being 

April of 2017. 

 

ALCOHOLIC AND TOBACCO COMMISSION: 

 

Lee Slavinskas – Informed the group that each alcohol vendor has to renew their liquor license 

every two (2) years. He was pleased to announce the vast majority of issues facing alcohol-

serving establishments were handled 95% of the time by excise police. What that means is when 

it comes to carding individuals and the overall process of purchase, establishments are abiding 

by all regulations. SBPD confirmed and agreed that the majority of issues facing alcohol-selling 

establishments pertained to the individuals consuming the alcohol, not the establishments 

selling/serving. 

 

CITY OF SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Tim Lancaster – Noted a fall in burglaries since the spike in late Fall of 2016. Encouraged the 

students to continue their due diligence to reporting any suspicious behavior.  

 

 

 

Gavin Ferlic adjourned the meeting at 4:17 p.m.  


